[image: image1.jpg]


EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Fax No. 01483 548338

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents











6th October 2017
Newsletter 2

This morning the school hall was full of families watching the presentations by each class in celebration of Harvest Festival.  There is still time to contribute to the Harvest collection for British Humanitarian Aid – the collection boxes are situated in the church, which is open daily.

Book Week starts on Monday with Holly Class visiting Painshill Park.  On Friday 13th, all children are invited to attend school dressed as a favourite character from a traditional tale or nursery rhyme (costumes to be suitable for wearing at school, for toileting independently, and for playtime and eating lunch.  No superheroes please).  All parents have also been informed of their time slot for Working Alongside on Wednesday morning.

The curriculum information sessions were well attended for each class, and all families have received the booklets and handouts that were available.  The Powerpoint presentations for each class and also the Growth Mindset Powerpoint are available on the website.  The Friday ‘drop ins’ are a useful opportunity to look at your child’s learning, and it is always delightful to see so many children eagerly sharing their work with family members.  Class teachers are very willing to answer any questions at this time.

Monday 9th October: Holly class trip to Painshill Park

Please ensure the children are in school by 8.45am to ensure a prompt departure for Painshill.  All children will need a packed lunch and a drink in a small named backpack, and will need to wear their own trousers, outdoor shoes or wellies, a waterproof coat and a school jumper/cardigan.

Monday 16th October: Individual Pupil Photos

Please make sure that your child(ren) have their school jumper or cardigan in school for their photo.  Please return the attached slip for school and pre-school sibling photographs.  If you would like your child to be photographed with pre-school siblings, please make sure you are in school by 8.30am on 16th October.  Entry will be through the front door.  Many thanks.

Friday 3rd November

The NHS Schools Flu Immunisation team will be in school on Friday 3rd November.  This year the vaccine is available for all children from Reception to Year 2.  Further information and a consent form is going out today – please make sure the consent form is signed and returned to the office by Monday 16th October, even if you do not wish your child to be immunised in school.  The nursing team will be based in the Dove Centre, and anticipate that all immunisations should be completed during the morning. 

Parent Forum: Friday 10th November @ 2.15pm

All parents are very welcome to attend the Parents Forum.  Please see attached flyer for more details.

PTA Update

A new committee for this year was elected at the AGM :
	Co –Chairs: Autumn
	Cathy Williams/Rachel Bradley
	Uniform
	Cathy Williams

	Secretary
	Vicky Fletcher
	Publicity
	Jenny Haines

	Treasurer
	Jill Kingscott
	Swimming
	Julia Reed

	200 Club
	Lucy Tosh
	Sponsorship
	Kate Elliott and Helen Mclaren



From the PTA:

Exciting things are happening with the PTA this year! We so hope to engage and connect with as many of you as possible over the following weeks and months to make it a really fun and successful year of fundraising for our school. Every penny we raise goes straight back in to school for the benefit of all our children, trips, equipment, books, special events and visitors, theatrical performances! You name it, the PTA would love to help make as many wonderful things happen for our children this year as possible. As a Committee we wanted to let you know that we are here and to say that any questions, queries, ideas you may have, please do get them out there, after all, we are all the PTA!
As of next week we wanted to mention that there will always be a few of us having a cuppa in the Wilson rooms for a weekly drop in on a Friday morning once the children have gone in, come & join us! It may not always be PTA related chat but we've always found it an excellent way of catching up with old friends, meeting new ones and of course a great excuse for a biscuit before 9:30am!
The next PTA meeting will be on Thursday 12th October at The Bulls Head at 8.00pm, to discuss plans for the Christmas Fair.  All welcome. The venue for each meeting may change from time to time but it's another great opportunity for a few hours out one evening and a drink with friends. Please do come along, the more the merrier!

Our Christmas Fair is fast approaching and as one of our major fundraising events in the year, we would so love for anyone with any ideas or offers of time to help, however big or small, to let us know and/or come along to the meetings to chat. No obligations, it is all very relaxed and very much a team effort in that all we do, we support each other. Any time you can give is hugely appreciated. 


Explorers After School Club
The new Apple class children who attend our after school club have settled in very happily, and all the children are enjoying the many exciting and fun activities planned by Debbie and the staff, on the theme of ‘Our World’.  Booking forms for next half term will be going out today – please may I ask you to read Debbie’s letter carefully, as due to high need we are implementing priority booking.  When picking your child up from Explorers please make sure you leave either via the main front door or the side gate – for security reasons do not use the staff entrance through the cloakrooms.  Thank you.
Explorers Staff Appointment

I am delighted to say that Georgia Stanbrook has been appointed to the post of Playworker.  She will be working alongside Mrs Martin until half-term, and then Georgia will work on Monday, Wednesday and Thursday sessions, and Mrs Martin on Tuesday session. 

Breakfast Club

Our breakfast club is underway and SCL are providing an excellent environment for the children to start their school day. It runs from 8.00 to 8.50am, and is held in the school hall, with entry through our side gate.  All children are signed, and handed over to the member of staff on duty in the playground at 8.45am.  The SCL tutor is childcare/sports coaching/first aid qualified, DBS checked and fully insured and Child Protection trained.  All booking is online via www.wearescl.co.uk, and can be done up to 7.30am of the day you require – please note that it is now not possible to just turn up on the day without booking.

Daybook in library

Please may we remind parents that if anyone other than parents is collecting your child(ren) this must be recorded in the ‘Daybook’. Parents who have given the office a regular pick-up list are exempt from this.  It is also necessary to record if your child is going to Explorers if they do not do so on regular days.  Our policy is to keep every child safe, so please help the office by remembering to fill in the Daybook, so you do not have to make unnecessary telephone calls.  (Tip: Always check the date on the sheet in the daybook file).  

Admissions to Ewhurst – September 2018

If you have a sibling of a pupil currently in the school who is starting school in September 2018, registration forms are availablefrom the office.  These are very helpful for our records, although you will still have to apply online.  The closing date for applications is January 15th 2018.  
Extra Open Morning Tour added: Tuesday 14th November at 11.00am

Due to demand, we have added an extra tour for prospective parents for Reception entry in September 2018.  Please contact the school office to book a place.
200 Club: URGENT MEMBERSHIP IS REQUIRED.  Each year for the last 15 years the 200 Club has donated more than £500.00 to the school. This has contributed to the trim trail, computers, playground markings, curtains in the hall, interactive whiteboards and much more.  Please send your £12.00 subscription to the school office.  Grandparents enjoy supporting this.  Many thanks in anticipation of your help.  If you need another form please either call in at the school office or email ewhurstpta200club@gmail.com.

Parking in The Glebe
It has been brought to my attention that some parents are not parking considerately in The Glebe at drop off and pick up.  May I remind you that we are part of a village community, and we would ask you to be mindful when parking your car.

Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher


Class Reps:


Apple: Kevin McCarthy, Jo Witcombe


Holly: Helen McLaren, Lucy Tosh, Kate Elliott, Joanna Percival-Gordon


Cherry: Sarah Foxworthy, Emma de Vos, Julia Reed








Awards  22.9.17 –  Following school/class rules


Star of the Week


Holly		Cherry


Georgie		Amelia


Headteacher’s Award


Oliver		Rupert


Henry		Isabella N


Rosie		Joshua V-W





Awards  29.9.17 –  Good listening and attention


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Lara		Ruby		Alfie


Headteacher’s Award


Freya		Isla		Charlie


Zachary		Benedict	Jacob


Ethan		Huxley		Tilly





Awards  6.10.17 –  Harvest Practice


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Harlyn		Elise		Freddie


Headteacher’s Award


Jemima		Georgie		Abigail


Beau		Tyler		Jodie


Amber-Wren	Aedan		Tola





Autumn Term 2017


October


Mon 9th 			Holly class to Painshill Park


Mon 9th – Fri 13th		Book Week


Thurs 12th 		Cherry Forest School @ Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th 		PTA Meeting @ 8.00pm at The Bull’s Head


Mon 16th  		Individual School Photographs


Mon 23rd to Fri 27th  	Half term


Mon 30th  		Inset Day (no children in school)


November


Thurs 2nd    		Open Morning Tour @ 9.30am


			Holly Forest Schools on site


Fri 3rd			Flu Immunisations in School		


Tues 7th			Parent Consultation Evening 3.15 – 5.15pm


			(Holly class 3.15 – 6.00pm)


Weds 8th			Parent Consultation Evening 4.00 – 7.00pm


			Holly class 5.00 – 7.00pm)


Fri 10th 			Parent Forum @ 2.15pm in the Dove Centre


Tues 14th 		Open Morning Tour @ 9.30am


Thurs 16th 		Cherry Forest School @ Sayers Croft


			Full Governers Meeting @ 7.30pm


Weds 22nd 		Cherry class – Advent Workshop at Guildford 


Cathedral 


Thurs 23rd 		Cherry Forest School @ Sayers Croft


Thurs 30th 		Holly Forest Schools on site


December


Weds 6th			Apple Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10.00am


			Last French Club


Thurs 7th			Apple Nativity Performance 10.00am


Sat 9th			Christmas Fair


Tues 12th		Holly and Cherry Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10.00am


			Last SCL After School Club


Weds 13th 		Holly and Cherry Nativity Performance 10.00am


Thurs 14th		Holly and Cherry Nativity Performance 2.00pm


Fri 15th 			Christmas Lunch


Mon 18th 		Candlelit Service in Parish Church 5.45pm


Weds 20th 		Christmas Party


Thurs 21st 		End of Term Service 9.15am


			End of Term 1.30pm


Inset Days 2018


June 29th, July 23rd .





Summer Fair		June 23rd 2018








